Ridley Township Board of Commissioners December 20, 2021 Special Meeting Minutes

The Special Meeting of the Ridley Township Board of Commissioners was called to order by President Willert at 6:00pm on December 20, 2021 at the Township Building.

The following Commissioners were present: Mr. Saraceni, Mr. Donahue, Mrs. Cummins, Mr. McMenamin, Mr. Saunders, Mr. McCrea, Mr. Willert, and Mrs. Melasecca. Mr. Bidoli was absent.

Also present were Mr. Ryan (Township Manager) and Mr. Caponi (Assistant Township Manager/Finance Director).

Patti Rodgers Morrisette was present in the audience.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Mr. Willert announced the purpose of the meeting was to review the 2022 Final Budget.

Mr. Caponi reviewed a few minor line item changes that will not affect the overall budget or the Board's desire not to increase the millage rate or service charges. Further discussion was held.

Mrs. Morrisette thanked the Board for not increasing township taxes or service charges for 2022.

Mr. Willert announced final adoption of the 2022 Budget will be held on Monday, December 27, 2021 at 6pm in Garling Hall, Ridley Township Municipal Building.

No further business was discussed.

Motion to adjourn made by Mr. Willert, seconded by Mr. Donahue. Motion carried unanimously (8-0).

Meeting adjourned at 6:22pm.